

Queensway Secondary School

2A Margaret Drive Singapore 149295 Tel: 6474 1421 • 6476 6416 Fax: 6474 1302 Email: qss@moe.edu.sg

29 July 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians and Students of QSS,

I trust that you have had the opportunity during the Term 3 mid-term break to spend meaningful time with your child/ward. There will be 6 more remaining weeks in Term 3 till the usual September School Holidays.

National Day celebrations 2020

Our school will commemorate National Day on 7th August 2020 (Friday). This year's National Day Celebration marks the 55th anniversary of our independence, and the theme is aptly named "Together A Stronger Singapore". It is a rallying call to Singaporeans to play our part to push forward and determine Singapore's future, in spite of the difficulties and crises. In view of safe management measures, a modified version of the celebrations has been planned. In addition, this year, we will integrate our annual Speech Day with the National Day celebrations since we are not able to carry out Speech Day in the traditional manner. Our Performing Arts CCA groups will showcase their performances on that day, and we will also recognize our student prizewinners as part of the celebrations. Please take note of the dismissal timing of the respective levels in the table below.

Timing	Sec 1 and 3	Timing	Sec 2, 4 and 5
7.30 am to 7.45 am	National Day Observance	8 am to 8.15 am	National Day Observance
	Ceremony		Ceremony
	(Pre-recorded)		(Pre-recorded)
7.45 am to 10.45am	Normal Timetabled lessons	8.15 am to 11.15 am	Normal Timetabled lessons
10.45 am to 11.45am	National Day CCE Lesson	11.15 am to 11.45am	National Day CCE Lesson
11.45 am to 12.45	NDP-cum-Speech Day Celebrations (Zoom)		
pm			
12.45pm	Dismissal	12.45 pm to 1.15 pm	National Day CCE Lesson
			(cont'd)
		1.15pm	Dismissal

Resumption of CCAs

Some CCAs will be resuming face-to-face (f2f) sessions for non-graduating cohorts, from this week onwards, with strict adherence to Safe Management Measures to keep students and staff safe. You would have been informed through Parents' Gateway by the respective CCA Teacher In-charge. Those CCAs that are not able to resume f2f sessions would continue with e-CCAs in the meantime. Please continue to strongly encourage your child/ward to participate in these activities planned by the teacher in-charge, coaches or instructors.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Peter Tan Principal



















